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WEYMOUTH TOWN COUNCIL 

District 6 Councilor Search Committee 

May 6, 2020, Thursday 

VIA ZOOM #853 8490 6612 

 

Present:    Michael Molisse, Chairman 

    Arthur Mathews, Vice Chairman 

    Christopher Heffernan, Councilor 

    Fred Happel, Councilor 

Maureen Kiely, Councilor   

 

Also Present:   Kathy Deree, Town Clerk 

    Joe Callanan, Town Solicitor 

       

Recording Secretary:   Mary Barker 

 

Chair Molisse called the meeting to order at 6:31 PM. there will be six candidates.  A roll call 

was taken by the chair – Councilor Happel- present, Heffernan-present, Councilor Kiely-present, 

Vice Chair Mathews-present.  

 

Discussion/ Update of Committee 

The Committee will convene in executive session to consider and interview applicants for District 

Six Councilor Vacancy-Qualifies under Exemption 8 of the Executive Session Guide and 

reconvene in open session for the purpose of adjournment.  

 

A Motion was made by Vice Chair Mathews to enter into executive session under Reason #8, to 

consider and interview candidates for the District 6 Councilor vacancy because, in his opinion, an 

open meeting will have a detrimental effect in obtaining qualified applicants; provided, however, 

that this clause shall not apply to any meeting, including meetings of a preliminary screening 

committee, to consider and interview applicants who have passed a preliminary screening.  

 

The motion was seconded by Councilor Kiely. A Roll Call vote was taken: Councilor Happel- 

Yes, Councilor Heffernan- Yes, Councilor Kiely- Yes, Vice Chair Mathews- Yes, Chair Molisse-

Yes. UNANIMOUSLY VOTED.  

 

A motion was made by Vice Chair Mathews to come out of Executive Session for the purpose of 

adjourning and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. A roll call vote was taken:  Councilor Happel- 

Yes, Councilor Heffernan- Yes, Councilor Kiely- Yes, Vice Chair Mathews- Yes, Chair Molisse-

Yes. UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

At 9:22 PM; there being no further business, a Motion was made by Vice Chair Mathews to 

Adjourn the meeting and was seconded by Councilor Kiely. A roll call vote was taken; Councilor 

Happel-Yes, Councilor Heffernan- Yes, Vice Chair Mathews- Yes, Chair Molisse-Yes. 

UNANIMOUSLY VOTED.  

 

Respectfully submitted by Mary Barker, Recording Secretary. 

 

 

Approved by Councilor Michael Molisse as Chair of District Six Search Committee 

Voted unanimously on 7 July 2020 


